
 
 
 
 

 

Applicant A is a private individual: 
Oisín Seoige 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Applicant C is a local secondary School: 
Glennbay Community College 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Applicant B is a local business: 
The Emporium 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Applicant D is a local volunteer 
organisation: 

The Glennbay Environmentals 

 



Óisin Seoige 
Óisin is a resident of Glennbay. His property is on the 
beach front. He applied to secure funding to reinforce the 
boundary fence on the property. He feels that the council 
don’t do enough to maintain the beach and he is tired of 
plastics and other waste materials turning up on his 
property. 

Glennbay Community College 
Glennbay Community College has a well-earned 
reputation for promoting activism in the community. 
They have an active Green Schools Committee and they 
hope to use some of the funding on equipment to allow a 
committee of students to do a regular litter pick on the 
beach front. They also want to use some of the money to 
bring a guest speaker in to meet with students to talk 
about the importance of keeping the coastal area clean 
and plastics and other waster materials out of the ocean. 
If they receive enough funding they hope to ban plastic 
bottles from their school and implement a keep-cup 
system of school water bottles. 



The Emporium 
 

The Emporium is a local independent coffee shop. Their 
ethos has always been centred on promoting local food 
products and maintaining a low impact on the 
environment. They firmly believe in keeping food-miles 
low and using environmentally friendly, decomposable 
coffee cups when the need for a take-away arises. 
They are hoping to use the funding to implement a clean-
up initiative where they will give patrons a free coffee for 
collecting rubbish on the beach front. The funding will be 
spent on collection buckets, gloves and advertising the 
initiative. 

The Glennbay Environmentals 
 

The Glennbay Environmentals are a local voluntary group 
made up of 17 members. They have been working in the 
area for the past six years on a variety of projects. They 
participate in outreach in the local schools and complete 
local beach clean-ups every couple of months. 
 
They are hoping to use the funding to get recycling bins in 
the beachfront area. They also want to fund summer 
camps for primary school children on the beach front. 
The camps will focus on the local environment, recycling 
and climate change.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


